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Subject: A Message From FAU Police
Date: Thursday, September 13, 2018 at 12:26:00 PM Eastern Daylight Time
From: FAU Announcement

CRIME ALERT
- TIMELY WARNING NOTICE –

RAPE
IN COMPLIANCE WITH THE JEANNE CLERY DISCLOSURE OF CAMPUS SECURITY POLICY AND CRIME 
STATISTICS ACT OF 1998, THIS BULLETIN IS POSTED TO ADVISE YOU OF AN INCIDENT THAT CONCERNS 
THE SAFETY OF THE UNIVERSITY COMMUNITY. PLEASE TAKE ALL NECESSARY PRECAUTIONS.

Incident Location:
Broward College – Central Campus – 3501 SW David Rd. Davie, FL 33314, Building 10 - Gymnasium
 
Date of Occurrence:
Wednesday September 12, 2018. Between 10:45 am and 11:30 am.
 
Incident Details:
This morning, FAU Police received notification from the Broward College Department of Safety, Security and 
Emergency Preparedness that a rape was reported to have occurred inside the men’s locker room of Building 10 on 
Central Campus at Broward College, on September 12, 2018, between 10:45 am and 11:30 am. It was reported that 
the suspect followed the individual from the exterior of Building 17 to Building 10.

• The suspect is described as a black male, approximately 19 years of age, short dreadlocks, 5’6” to 5’8”, 140lbs, 
who was wearing purple jogging pants at the time of the incident.
 
Witness/Information:
Any person who may have witnessed this crime or have any details which may aide with this investigation should 
report information to Davie Police Department at (954) 693-8200. To report suspicious activity to the FAU Police 
Department Davie Campus, contact (954) 236-1140 and for Broward College, contact Campus Safety at 954-201-
4357.
 
Prevention Tips:
To enhance personal safety, be alert and trust your instincts, especially during the evening hours. Walk with friends 
or someone that you know very well and let someone close to you know who you are with or what your plans are 
prior to going out.  Do not invite individuals you have only recently met to your rooms and do not accept drinks 
from someone you do not know and that you have not personally made or opened. We encourage you to look out 
for fellow owls and call the police department if you witness anything that seems suspicious or concerning.

This bulletin was prepared and distributed by the Florida Atlantic University Police Department using information 
available as of 9-13-2018.
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